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SCOPE 
 
Volatiles Schedule 2090 is a schedule that was developed for the determination of 60 known volatile 
compounds and includes a search for any additional unknown compounds (also referred to as 
"nontargets" or "tentatively identified compounds").  Volatiles Schedule 2091 is an identical 
schedule, except that it does NOT include the search for unknown compounds.  Presently, Districts  



involved in field quality control (QC) for Schedules 2090 or 2091 send in an environmental sample, 
a spiked duplicate environmental sample, and a spiked triplicate environmental sample, spiked with 
the 60 known volatile compounds.  Reports are sent from the NWQL detailing percent recovery of 
these spiked compounds.  When Schedule 2090 is requested on each of these sample types, a report 
detailing any additional nontarget compounds found is sent for each of the samples (the sample, the 
spiked duplicate, and the spiked triplicate). 
 
Spiked samples submitted for Schedule 2090 incur the additional expense per spiked sample because 
of the additional analysis of unknown compounds. The Volatiles Unit does not believe it is always 
worthwhile to analyze for unknowns in a sample which has been spiked with known compounds. 
 
Requesting Schedule 2091 on field spikes instead of Schedule 2090 eliminates the search for 
unknowns.  All other data and compounds reported are identical between Schedule 2090 and 2091.  
It still is advisable to analyze any field or tripblanks with Schedule 2090 to compare unknowns in 
these blanks to unknowns in the environmental samples. 
 
The original intent of requesting Schedule 2090 for field spikes, field spike replicates, and the 
unspiked sample was to analyze all QC samples using the same method as that with which the 
samples are analyzed.  Schedules 2090 and 2091 are the same method except for the additional 
computer search and analyst time in interpretation of unknowns.  It is usually cost effective to 
analyze only blanks and unspiked sample for unknowns and to assess only the percent recovery of 
spiked compounds in the spikes. 
 
If your data quality objectives require the analysis of unknowns in the spiked sample and spike 
replicate, then you may still do so.  Those who request Schedule 2090 will continue to receive 
reports for unknowns regardless of sample type.  However, if you do not necessarily need a search 
for unknowns for your field spikes, you may save money by requesting Schedule 2091.  
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